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School Website:    www.albanvaleps.vic.edu.au 

Dover Street  

ALBANVALE VIC 3021 
 
 

Ph.: 9367 2197 

 July 18th 2019 

 
Dear Parents, 
 
Welcome back to school to students, staff and parents. I hope everyone enjoyed the term 2 holidays. The children and staff look 
refreshed and ready for another exciting term. Term 3 promises to be a very busy term with planned experiences such as incur-
sions, excursions, Book Week, Literacy & Numeracy Week, Father’s Day fundraiser, Athletics Carnival and many more…Of course 
teaching and learning remains our highest priority. 

 
Parent Opinion Survey 2019 
WE WANT OUR PARENTS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  
Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents think of our school. The Parent Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the De-
partment of Education and Training that is conducted amongst a sample of randomly selected parents. It is designed to assist schools in gaining 
an understanding of parents’ perceptions of school climate, student behaviour and student engagement. Our school will use the survey results 
to help inform and direct future school planning and improvement strategies.  
Approximately 30 per cent of parents will be invited to participate in this year’s survey. All responses to the survey are anonymous. This year the 
Parent Opinion Survey will be conducted from Monday 22rd July to Sunday 11th August. 
The survey will be conducted online, only takes 10-15 minutes to complete, and can be accessed at any convenient time within the fieldwork 
period on desktop computers, laptops, tablets or smartphones. The online survey will be available in a range of languages other than English. 
These include: Arabic, Vietnamese, Mandarin, Chin (hakha), Hindi, Japanese, Somali, Turkish, Punjabi and Greek. 
 
The survey results will be reported back to our school at the end of September. The survey results will be communicated to parents through our 
annual reporting cycle and support the school to improve teaching and learning for our students.  
For further information, please visit: http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/management/improvement/Pages/
performsurveyparent.aspx 
 
As a thank you to families who complete the survey this year, we will be awarding them with an Albanvale PS Canteen Voucher (one voucher 
per family). The voucher can be obtained from the office when proof of survey completion is presented to the office. Proof of survey omple-
tion can be obtained by taking a photo or screenshot of the screen showing you have successfully completed the survey.  
 
Healthy Eating 
We encourage children to eat food that is good for their brain development. Please assist us by providing healthy food for children’s snacks and 
lunches each day. This will help their brain function for thinking and learning.  
As part of the DET Healthy Canteens and Food Services Guidelines there is a ban on schools supplying confectionary to students, thus birthday 
treats supplied by parents for the grade will be divided amongst the children at the end of the day and sent home for consumption. Likewise, we 
ask that parents do not send birthday cakes to school as we have a number of students with allergies and hence have a no food sharing policy. 
Student safety is paramount and needs to remain at the forefront. We thank you for your understanding. 
 
Attendance 
There is no safe number of days for missing school – each day a student misses puts them behind, and can affect their educational outcomes. 
We all want our students to get a great education, and the building blocks for a great education begin with students coming to school on time 
each and every day. Missing school can have a major impact on a child’s future – a student missing one day a fortnight will miss four full weeks 
by the end of the year. By Year 10, they will have missed more than a year of school. Arriving to school late can also affect students’ learning. At 
Albanvale PS students should arrive at school between 8.45-9.00 am. 
 
Student Absences 
It is important for parents to notify the school by phone in the event of children being absent from school, and follow up with a note so that the 
office may maintain accurate absence records. All unexplained absences will be followed up with a phone call to parents via our office. 
  
Prep Enrolment 2020 
We are hoping to finalise our prep enrolments for 2020 so that we may begin to plan the prep transition program. If you have any children, or 
know of any friends or family, who will be attending Albanvale in 2020, please call or visit the school to receive enrolment information as soon as 
possible.  
 
Mrs Vermezovic  
PRINCIPAL 

 Term 3: 

Being responsible for your thoughts, words and actions and  

                         the  consequences that follow 
R E S P O N S I B I L I T Y  

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/management/improvement/Pages/performsurveyparent.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/management/improvement/Pages/performsurveyparent.aspx
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PAYMENTS USING  

ENVELOPES 
 

Please ensure following  

details are completed when 

making payment. 

Student ID:___________  

Class:_____ 

Payment Amount-

For:______________________ 

Remember To 

Sign and complete back off  

envelope  

Term 3 Educational 

Costs are now due.  

Please ensure  

payments are made 

by August28th. If you 

would like a payment 

plan or wish to pay 

with Eftpos please 

see Office staff . 

Notification of Payments made using BPay or Direct Deposit 

Families can make payments via internet banking for all camps, 
excursions, incursions and education costs.  To assist you with this 
the office can print out your statement, which will have your 
unique BPay Reference and Biller Code as well as the school 
banking details for direct deposit purposes. 

  

After making payments online, it is important to let the office know 
what you have paid for by completing the details below and  
returning to the school as soon as possible. 

Student Name: 

Student ID:                                  Class: 

Payment for: 

Amount Paid: 

Date Paid by BPay/Direct Deposit: 

Receipt No: 
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School Day 

8.45 - 9.00 students in  

classroom 

11.00 -11.30 Recess    

1.30 - 2.15 Lunch 

  3.15 School Finishes  

End of  Term 3 

 Friday 20th Sept 

Finish 2.30pm 

Term 4 Begins 

Monday 7th Oct 

 

Scholastic order forms have been 
distributed.   

Please ensure the order form on 
the back has your child’s name, 
grade and total cost of books.  

Please cut off the order form and 
enclose it in an envelope with the 
correct money.  

 

Orders must be returned to school 
by  

Wednesday 

 July 31 st 
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WE WANT OUR PARENTS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  

 
Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents think of our school. The Parent 

Opinion Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education and Training 

that is conducted amongst a sample of randomly selected parents. It is designed to assist 

schools in gaining an understanding of parents’ perceptions of school climate, student  

behavior and student engagement. Our school will use the survey results to help inform 

and direct future school planning and improvement strategies.  

 

Approximately 30 per cent of parents will be invited to participate in this year’s survey. All 

responses to the survey are anonymous. This year the Parent Opinion Survey will be  

conducted from Monday 22rd July to Sunday 11th August. 

 

The survey will be conducted online, only takes 10-15 minutes to complete, and can be 

accessed at any convenient time within the fieldwork period on desktop computers, lap-

tops, tablets or smartphones. The online survey will be available in a range of languages oth-

er than English. These include: Arabic, Vietnamese, Mandarin, Chin (hakha), Hindi, Japanese, 

Somali, Turkish, Punjabi and Greek. 

 

The survey results will be reported back to the school at the end of September.  

 

                2019 Parent Opinion Survey  
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